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DRAFT - EXAMPLE 

Department Tri-CTY Commission Presented By: Steve Williamson 
Project Name: Airport Improvements County Cost: $119,375 
Budget year(s) 2022 Multiple Years (No, or Range of Years) 

 

       
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is the project and what service does it support? 

 

 

 

 

Why is it needed, and when does it need to be in place? 

 

 

 

 

What are the risks and consequence of going without, deferring until a later year, or reducing? 

 

 

 

 

Additional comments // previous history or action on this project?  

 

Funding Source Amount: 

Annual 
Operations 

 

G.O. Debt / Short 
Term Fund #92 

 

G.O. Debt Long 
Term Fund #75 

$119,375 

Foundation / 
Partnership 
Funded 

 

Fed or State Got/ 
Grant 

 

Service Fees / 
Other 

  

The project includes raising the runway, raising the taxiway, improvements to lighting, 
improvements to airport drainage, improvements to drainage ditch to Bear Creek, and moving 
existing irrigation equipment to improve the drainage ditch.  This project supports airport 
operations by reducing closures due to reoccurring flooding, and this project is seen as an economic 
development/sustainment by the Richland County, Commission members.  

These projects will raise the surfaces and increase drainage to help reduce flooding at the airport.  
There is grant funding availability from the Federal Aviation Administration in 2022. Grant funding 
from Wisconsin in 2023-2024 is currently designated to Mitchell and Dane County.  The next 
opportunity may not come again until 2025.  The airport continually experiences hanger flooding, a 
closed runway, and increased waterfowl activity resulting from inadequate drainage.      

Going without the project will likely lead to prolonged periods of airport flooding, flooding of leased 
hangers, reduced access for local pilots and area businesses, and impacts on rented restaurant.  
Deferring to later years would either suspend the project to 2025 or later, or put additional 
expenses on our partner, Sauk County.  Reducing the project would impact current efforts of joining 
all the improvements under one grant project, which increases likelihood of being awarded.   

This is a 9.5-million-dollar project in which the FAA would cover 90%, Wi DOT would cover 5% and 
we are left with a 5% local share with Sauk Co, and possible local area partner support.  Discussions 
and negotiations with Sauk County on operation and capital appropriations are underway.    


